# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

# BORN

VALLÉE-LANGILLE - Hi, my name is Kaila and I'm VALLEE-LANGILLE - HI, my name is Kaila and I'm proud to announce the arrival of my baby sister Zoë Elaine Shiryl Langille weighing in a 5 lb. 14 oz. She arrived on December 12, 2001 at Anna Laberge Hospital. Mom, Taunia and Dad Dale, Nanna Cheryl and Papa Jim Vallée, Nanny Carmen and Papa Gerry Langille are all ecstatic. Great granddaughter of Adele.

#### DIED

BICKES, Mary Louise (née Roberts)
Hemmingford, Quebec, Mrs. Mary Bickes, 90,
passed away Tuesday, January 8, 2002 at the
Florence Groulx Nursing Home where she had been
a patient since March 1998. Mary was born in Glace
Bay, Cape Breton, Nova Scotia on June 22, 1911 the
daughter of the late John C. and Jennie Spracklin
Roberts. She married Roy Emmerson Bickes on
January 13, 1950. Mary is survived by her brother
Alfred and her niece Muriel Turner both of Glace
Bay, Nova Scotia; and several other nieces,
neohews and cousins: and her friends Wayne and nephews and cousins; and her friends Wayne and Juanita Hadley. She was predeceased by her hus-band Roy on October 16, 1994; her brothers Clarke, Charles, Fred, John C. and Gordon; her sisters Annie Mae Treige, Jeanette Allan and Isabel. At the request of the deceased there were no calling hours or service. Burial was in the Hemmingford Protestant Cemetery, January 10, 2002.

BROWN, Alice Jesse - Alice Brown at the Cornwall General Hospital on Friday, December 21, 2001 age 81 years. Beloved wife of the late Donald Brown. Loved mother of Dawn Season (Harold), Levac, Ontario; Linda Murray (Ken), Cornwall; Barry (Linda), Waverly, Nova Scotia; Ronald, Cornwall; Richard (Diane), Kanata; Gayle Sanderson (Thomas); and Christine Warner (Pat), both of Cornwall. Sadly missed by 11 grandchildren and 14 Cornwall. Sadly missed by 11 grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren. Dear daughter of the late Joseph and Pearl (Goldie) Sloan. Dear sister of Walter Sloan (Muriel), Halifax; Mac Sloan (Mary), Alma, Ontario; Eleanor Cleary (Roger), Fort Covington, NY; Margaret Percy (Harold), Hastings; and Marion Sloan of Cambridge, Predeceased by her brothers Clark, Jack and Nelson Sloan; 1 grandchild, and 1 great grandchild. Rested at Wilson Funeral Home, 822 Pitt Street, Cornwall. Funeral services were held in the chapel of the Wilson Funeral Home on Saturday, December 22, 2001. Reverend Michael Hermann of Knox-St. Pauls United Church officiated. Interment followed in United Church officiated. Interment followed in Woodlawn Cemetery, Cornwall. The pallbearers were grandsons Lee Brown, Kevin Berwick, and sons in law Patrick Warner, Harold Searson, Ken Murray and Thomas Sanderson. Alice was an active member of the Royal Canadian Legion Branch #297 Ladies Auxiliary; RCAFA Wing #424; and an avid

McPHERSON, Hugh W. - Age 63 of Wilmington, Delaware. Died December 17, 2001 at the Christiana Hospital. Hugh, youngest son of William and Eve McPherson. Hugh was a Technical Specialist for Zerox retiring in 1993. He was an Army Veteran and was a member of the Diamond State VFW Post where he was part of the Honor Guard. He is survived by his wife Donna Fitch of 40 years, a son Stuart of Wilmington, a daughter Deidre and sonin-law Bob Green, 2 grandsons Matthew and Andrew of Townsend, De., 2 brother Keith and Irma of Dundee, Quebec and Wayne and Juanita McPherson of Massena, N.Y. He was predeceased by a brother Garth, sister Margie Moore, a foster by a brother Garth, sister Margie Moore, a foster brother Kenneth Coleman. Interment was in the Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery in Bear, De.

WARDEN, Ruth Margaret - In Huntingdon on January 7, 2002 in her 90th year. She leaves to mourn her sister Ada, brother Alton (Eileen), niece Mourn her sister Ada, prother Aton (cheen), filece Lorraine (Gary Campbell), nephew James (Susan) and great nephews Chad and Cory Campbell and Corey and Benjamin Warden. Predeceased by brothers and sisters Robert, Grace, Thomas and lona. Visitation was held from Kelly Funeral Home, the Control of the Cont 19 Lake St., Huntingdon on Wednesday, January 9, Funeral service from the Chapel on January 10. Burial in the spring in Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. Donalions to the Ladies Auxiliary of the Huntingdon Hospital or Alzheimer's Society would be consisted to be appreciated.

### IN MEMORIAM

CURRIE, Walter G. - In loving memory of a dear husband, Dad & Granddad who passed away January 22, 200. There will always be a heartache And often a silent tear But always precious memories Of the days when you were here You will go on living in the hearts Of those you've touched For nothing loved, is lost And you were loved so much.

Missed so much by Barbara, Pam, John, Andrew & Katie Jim, Toa & Robert Robert & Myra

LEGROS, Camille - In loving memory of our Dad who died on January 17, 1989. For hope shall brighten days to come, And memories fill the past, We cannot halt the future, No matter what it casts. Our faith and love from yesterday, Has arrived to guide us for today, For in our hearts we know, With every mention of your name, Our life will never be the same. Every treasure that we share, Reminds us how very deeply that you care, Our lives are fuller, for you see,
Your place within our heart will forever be.
We miss you Dad and we love you very much,
Your children and grandchildren,

Debbie, Pierre, Marc, Céline, Jacob, Noah, Darlene, Nils, Joey and Kristen

## CARD OF THANKS

A sincere thank-you to everyone who expressed sympathy with cards and kind words after the death words after the death of my mother in Saint John, New Brunswick. Violet Deschamps

We would like to thank the staff of the Centre d'Accueil and the Massé Home in Howick for the excellent care given to our mother Louise Kerr before her death on December 25, 2001 at the age of 99 years. Thanks also to friends and neighbors for their expressions of sympathy, flowers, donations, cards and food. A special thank-you to all Mom's friends for the many visits that helped cheer her up throughout the years. Everything was much appreciated.

Stewart & Murray Kerr

Stewart, Cyril - The family of the late Cyril Stewart wishes to thank all who expressed sympathy to us at the time of Cyril's death. We were overwhelmed by the support we received and will always cherish the memories of your thoughtfulness. Cyril would have been touched by you many kindnesses and honored to have been remembered by so many. "There are those who make the world a better place, one filled with love and caring."

Sincerely, Judy and family

Thank You

To the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital of Ormstown, to all of you who belped and cared for my dad with your professional and bumane care.

Pops left us with great dignity and faith Respect and thank-you

January 8, 2002 The family of Avila Sevigny